
 

 
Dear Mayor and Council Members: 
  
On behalf of City Manager Ed Shikada, please find below the staff response to a question made by 
Councilmember Cormack regarding the Monday, March 21 Council Meeting consent agenda item:  

Item 4, Authorize Transmittal of the 2021 Comprehensive Plan Annual Progress Report to 
the Office of Planning and Research and the 2021 Housing Element Annual Progress Report 
to the Department of Housing and Community Development 
 
On page 15 of Attachment A, the staff comments for C4.5.1 do not reflect the Council direction to 
pause the CEQA analysis for the Cubberley concept plan. Can that be revised? 
 
Staff Response: Staff will update the progress report to reflect the City Council’s action from February 
14, 2022, to pause the CEQA analysis for the Cubberley concept plan. 
 

 
Thank you, 
Joanna  

Joanna Tran 
Executive Assistant to the City Manager 
Office of the City Manager 
(650) 329-2105 | joanna.tran@cityofpaloalto.org  
www.cityofpaloalto.org  
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